
 
 

1 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:   October 3, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Amend Ordinance 5.04.210 relating to E911 fees to adopt a fee 

increase, authorized by the Utah State Legislature.   
 
STAFF REPORT BY:   Jennifer Bruno, Policy Analyst 
 
AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS:   Citywide 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT:   
AND CONTACT PERSON:    Chris Dunn 
 
 
POTENTIAL MOTIONS:   (For use during the formal meeting) 
 
1. [“I move that the Council”]  Adopt an ordinance amending section 5.04.210 of the Salt Lake 

City Code, increasing 911 Emergency Service Fees, from 61 cents to 65 cents. 
 
2. [“I move that the Council”]  Not adopt an ordinance amending section 5.04.210 of the Salt 

Lake City Code, increasing 911 Emergency Service Fees, from 61 cents to 65 cents. 
 
KEY ELEMENTS: 
A. The Administration is recommending the Council adopt an ordinance amending section 

5.04.210 relating to 911 Emergency Services, that would increase the allowable fees collected 
by the City to increase from 61 cents per user per month, to 65 cents per user per month.  
The additional 4 cents are proposed to be deposited into the statewide unified E-911 
Emergency Service Fund, to implement “Phase I” technology (see item C below). 

B. In 2004, the State passed a bill authorizing cities to raise their E-911 fees from 53 to 65 cents.  
Currently, Salt Lake City is the only city not charging the full maximum of 65 cents.  This 
has created issues as the State is attempting to negotiate  with voice-over-internet-protocol 
(VOIP) providers.  A standard statewide rate would resolve this issue. 

C. The state’s Emergency Service Fund will then allow for cost recovery of implementing 
“Phase I” technology, which will assist in locating a 911 caller using a cell phone.   

D. The City’s share of E-911 fees will continue to be used to pay the costs of installing, 
maintaining and operating the City’s 911 emergency telephone system. 

 
 
BUDGET RELATED FACTS:  
 
A. The Administration has not estimated any increased revenue to the City from the increase in 

fees.  The additional revenue realized by the increase in fees will go to a pooled state fund 
for statewide E-911 projects (referenced in item A above). 
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